

THE ASSEMBLY STATE OF NEW YORK ALBANY

CHAIRPERSON
Consumer Affairs and Protection Committee

COMMITTEES
Aging
Governmental Employees
Higher Education
Veterans Affairs

December 19, 2007

Corey B. Bearak, President Queens Civic Congress P.O. Box 238 Flushing, NY 11363

Dear Mr. Bearak:

I am writing to you to formally express my support of the Queens Civic Congress' 2007-2008 Platform, Civic 2030. I applaud the insight, vision and plan Queens Civic Congress has mapped out for the future of our great Borough.

Additionally, your steadfast efforts in addressing the current unresolved issues plaguing many communities, is truly commendable.

Working together with the Queens Civic Congress, I am confident that we can address many of the outstanding questions and concerns and begin to work for our future goals.

Sincerely.

AUDREY I. PHAFFEI Member of Assembly

AIP:jas/kal